## **KCBA** archives update report

Report of changes to archive since the March 2022 committee meeting.

It is now over 10 years since the appointment of the first archivist and research started on the history of Kent bridge. Almost all the original aims have been reached, the only item left is to obtain electronic copies of some old minutes. In addition to the original aims there have been other details documented and added to the website.

Now that we have recorded many aspects of our history part of the archivist role is updating the documents to record winners of all the trophies, office holders and all other details recorded on the website.

In the KCBA people section an article for Tony Clark who sadly passed away earlier this year has been added and the one for Philip Brook updated. The articles for Pat Dudgeon, John Durden & Baroness Knoop mentioned in the March report have now been added to the website.

Details of the holders of two more positions, Chief Tournament Director and Auditor are now on the website as well as an update of Deputy Chairman.

Routine updating of recent trophy winners has taken place and all results are now on the website. Also, success for Kent players in national competitions and international appearances have been updated.

There is a new version of the KCBA history document on the website which includes some recent news.

I am still hoping to get hold of the minutes from 1983 to 2005 in the near future which among other things will enable the documentation of committee members from formation to now.

Gerald Soper

9 June 2022